

<b>Derbyshire County Council</b> Children's Services Chesterfield	<b>Minutes</b>	<b>Sheet N° 1</b>
	<b>Title:</b> Locality Children's Partnership	
	<b>Scheme No. :</b>	
<b>Subject / Title</b>	Locality Children's Partnership	
<b>Held On</b>	24 <sup>th</sup> September 2018	
<b>Time</b>	From: 2:00pm To: 5:00pm	
<b>Venue</b>	Peter Webster Centre	
<b>Chair</b>	Ann Coverley	
<b>Minutes by</b>	Elaine Fathers	
<b>Distribution, attendance and apologies:</b> See attached list		

No	SUBSTANTIVE ITEMS	ACTION BY
	<b>Introductions</b>	
1.	<b>Minutes of last meeting reviewed and agreed:</b>	
2.	<b>Matters arising:</b> Positive Parents final training is being held tomorrow, 25 <sup>th</sup> September. Youth Grants. Agreed that any applications should be brought to the partnership for consideration and signing off.	
3.	<b>Agency updates and challenges that impact on working together.</b> Discussed that EH is going to be different and handed out the posters. AC asked services to update on any issues they may have. MG from the crisis team outlined the service and the difficulties faced when referrals are made when the issues are behavioural. Discussed how to move forward. At present in south Derbyshire they are using a 4 week intense home treatment program which is working really well. Discussed that as they only take the most ill people, whilst they give advice on lesser cases, there are a large section of cases that fall between. Sharing risks will help to ensure that correct decisions are made. Maybe good for Relate to come to next LCP. Mike Garner is the contact. LM to forward details onto EF. Youth Offending Team. Has a worker funded by Futures in Mind. Information to be sent to EF to distribute. Donna Reddish from CBC has joined the partnership as their workers can raise awareness of possible issues. As well as housing they are involved with the homeless and rough sleeping population and their workers are looking at the vulnerability of children who are hanging around. Harmful Sexual behaviour. Discussed that we need to look at the needs of the young person and to access interventions to ensure they are not criminalised.	LM/EF  EF
4.	<b>CRE</b> Recognised that there are other forms of exploitation and not just sexual. There is a meeting on Thursday 27 <sup>th</sup> September at 2pm at	

	<p>Springwell School. Discussed hot spots. Marva Kelly is going to give direction.</p> <p>There is a new terms of reference that will be discussed at the next meeting. Discussed that information needs to be cascaded to other services. SS attends meetings with the police and stated that we seem to have lost the process of completing Operation Liberty forms. SS to forward the forms and instructions to EF who will distribute. Health need to be involved with the meetings and SS to pick this up.</p>	SS/EF
5.	<p><b>Local Youth Forum – Ruth Peat</b></p> <p>Following a meeting on Thursday, 47 young people attended, there will be a joint county Wide meeting on Saturday. The Young People will also present their work to the Derbyshire Partnership Board on Thursday. LCP attendees to be invited to attend a YP meeting. Discussed the importance of getting the young persons voice.</p>	
6.	<p><b>Training</b></p> <p><b>Online</b> – there is a further on line Safety Training Session this Thursday 27<sup>th</sup> at DCAS 9.30 – 12.30</p> <p>Training is also being held in schools. So far 97 pupils have been trained as digital leaders. There has been a good response from Primary Schools. Evening sessions have also been held and 120 parents attended. Discussed what happens next. We need to build this into Secondary Schools. Nick Newbury is open to working with secondary schools.</p> <p>Working Party meeting at 2.15 on 1<sup>st</sup> October. Celebration event to include children will be on 17<sup>th</sup> April 2019.</p> <p><b>Emotional Health and Wellbeing</b></p> <p>Aimed at 16-24 age group. There is a pack to apply for a £500 grant. Free event to take place at the Pro-Act. LM to send information to EF to distribute. Discussed that the time scales were tight. End of the month to submit and Christmas to evidence progress. Would like an extension. Easter would be better.</p>	LM/EF
7.	<p><b>Priorities for this year.</b></p> <p>AC asked the attendees to consider and bring ideas to the next meeting.</p>	
8.	<p><b>Chair for the year.</b></p> <p>It was suggested that the meetings should be chaired by a member of the Community Partnership and not by DCC.</p>	
9.	<p><b>Performance Data</b></p> <p>TG informed attendees where data was taken from. Discussed the dip in referrals for ages 8-12.</p> <p>Discussed what information should be added. Schools thought that attendance/exclusion data would be beneficial. Also Obesity rates as these open up funding for schools. TG confirmed that this information can be broken down into wards.</p>	TG
10	<p><b>Confirmation of meetings.</b></p> <p>Confirmed dates that had previously been circulated to the partnership. Now to be held bi monthly.</p>	
11	<p><b>Appropriate language</b></p> <p>Information was distributed regarding the language we use regarding children as this can impact on the child and how they are perceived now and in the future. Leaflet to be distributed.</p> <p>RM Raised an issue with DV follow ups. Discussed that threshold is not met then it is not recorded on Mosaic. Rachel Harrison to be invited to the next meeting. LM to invite.</p>	LM
	<p><b>Next Meeting Monday 19<sup>th</sup> November 2018 2pm – 5pm Peter Webster Centre</b></p>	

